From: McDonald, James 
Sent: Thursday, October 05, 2017 9:49 AM
To: Keane, Erin; Berlin, Steve
Subject: acceptance of gift on behalf of City

Yesterday afternoon at the Bond Attorneys Workshop, Tom Harding of Thomas E. Harding & Associates (which does work on bond deals, though not City deals to my knowledge) gave me a ballpoint pen in a case.  The pen bears his firm’s name.  I told Tom that I would accept it on behalf of the City of Chicago.  It is now in the front office of the Law Department and available for use by visitors to the Department.  Tom told me that he was able to get the pens for $2.30 each.

I am now reporting this gift to you as required under Section 2-156-142(d)(8) of the Municipal Code.  I hope that the lapse of time between acceptance and the time of this email may still qualify as “immediately” under 2-156-142(d)(8).

